YOUNGSTOWN ALL BREED TRAINING CLUB, INC.

                        GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING     
                          Minutes of Monday, May 19, 2014
MEETING: The General Membership Meeting convened on Monday, May 19, 2014 at
 8:11 P.M. at the YABTC facility in North Jackson.

ATTENDANCE: Perri Graf, President; Lori Baker, Vice President; Stacy Judge, Treasurer; Debbie Harper, Recording Secretary; Judy Drotar, Corresponding Secretary;

Kim Burrier, Sharon Phillips, Mary Mignogna, Donn Bell, Sue Bell, Marla Belzowski, Jacci Bragg, Patsy Catalano, Ann Cicero, Georgianne Doyle, Jo Ann Fedyski, Kara Hamilton, Kathy Hopkins, Kathleen Ingram, Sandra Irish, Diana James, Janet Kamps, Merrill Lewis, David Lewis, Janet Moore, Jo Ann Seivers, Carol Sescourka, Yvette Shipman, Christina Shontz,  Lynn Taylor,
Jeff Showman, Shawnee Showman,  Randy Simmons, Cindy Steeves, Susanne Stiffler, Diana Tenzek, Caren Vicich, Mary Ann Waller, Rod Waller, Helen White, Liz Wise, Don Wisler, Karen Wisler, Rhonda Wood and Mary Zalac.
Guests: Bonnie Foster, Rhonda Jones, Jackie Short-Nguyen, James and Mary Pemberton, Vonda Poole and Alisa Steenburgh.   
SECRETARY’S REPORT: There were several corrections to the March 17 meeting minutes. Under Treasurer’s report: Stacy reported that our net income for the period of January 1-March 15, 2014 was $18,353.90. Under Awards: The Lee Jackson Award was presented to Sally Payne. Under Unfinished Business regarding the calendar raffle: The profit was $5,000 which will be used for the matting. The profit from the fall raffle will be used for items in the kitchen. Following a motion by Mary Mignogna and seconded by Marla Belzowski, the General Membership voted to approve the minutes of the General Membership meeting of March 17 as corrected.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Stacy Judge reported that our net income for January 1 through May 19, 2014 is $5,503.94. Our total liabilities and equity are $932,651.10. The profit from the March agility trial was $9,761.12. An income and profit and loss statements were circulated among the membership.  Following a motion by Kara Hamilton and seconded by Helen White,                        the membership voted to accept the Treasurer’s Report.

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY: Judy Drotar—no report
COMMITTEE REPORTS:


Hospitality: Ann Cicero reported that she the cakes for September will be provided by Caren Vicich and Georgianne Doyle. Kathy Stehnach and Diana James will provide the cakes for November. Ann will send an email reminder prior to the meeting. 

The annual club picnic and membership meeting will be held on Friday, July 18 at Helen White’s home. The club will provide the meat. Members are to bring a dish to share and utensils and drinks for themselves.  

Program: Jeff Showman presented a program about obedience rule changes prior to the meeting. An idea is needed for a program for September. 

Welfare: Kathy Taleos

Lori Baker lost her Bullmastiff, Kirby. Pat Matevich is undergoing testing.

Training: Dale Burrier

There is a Beginner Rally Class starting on Monday, June 2 at 6 P.M. There are 4-5 students registered so far. An Advanced Rally Class will be starting on Wednesday, June 4 at 

6 P.M.  Cindy Steeves reported that agility has instructors for the summer, but will need instructors for the fall. 


Dog waste should not be placed in the containers inside the building.

Obedience and Rally Trials: Mary Mignogna and Lori Baker

The April obedience and rally trials went well. The next trials will be held during the last weekend in October.  

Obedience Run Thrus—Kim Burrier reported that on Tuesday, May 20 there will be Beginner Novice and Novice run thrus. On Tuesday, May 27 the order of the run thrus will be Novice, Open and Utility. 

Rally Run Thrus—Mary Mignogna reported that the run thrus are on the first Tuesday of the month and the order is excellent, open and novice.

Agility Trial: Sandy Irish, Debbie Harper, Mike Coates

The next agility trial will be held at the Wellness Center in Niles on Friday, June 20 through Sunday, June 22. We will need lots of workers.  


The August trial will also be at the Well on Saturday and Sunday, August 16 and 17. Everything is set for the trial.


On October 3—5 we will be having a one ring agility trial at the YABTC building.  

Agility Run-Thrus: Sandy Irish and Debbie Harper

The next agility run thrus will be held on Saturday, May 31. Registration is from 

3:30—5 P.M. The runs will start at 4 P.M. with large dogs running first. 

Publicity: Diana James

Marla Belzowski reported that she has flyers about the June 14th open house that members can distribute. A vet is donating some slip leashes that can be woven together for the ribbon cutting ceremony. The television stations and newspapers have been notified. Marla had the ring schedule for the various demonstrations available for members to see. She would like someone to make a trivia or word scramble about dog breeds for the kids that attend. Dale can print the breed posters for $20 (not laminated). There will be picnic tables, easy up tents and hotdogs outside. On Saturdays prior to the open house, the chairs will be cleaned and painted. The building will be cleaned on Friday, June 13. The next committee meeting is on May 24 at 
7 P.M.

Public Education: Jamie Thompson-no report

Awards: Elaine Shively, Sharon Phillips

Elaine is almost finished with typing up the awards; however, she still needs the plates from the plaques of some of the members so that they can be engraved. No plates will be engraved if the blank plates are not turned in unless the member is receiving a new plaque. 

Building Maintenance: Ed Newsome, Dale Burrier and Mike Coates

The grass is slowly coming up and people are walking their dogs on it. The dogs should not be allowed to go to the bathroom on the planters. A donation of five yards of mulch is needed. Marla will pick up trees next weekend if any members want to donate towards them. The cost is $200 for six of them.

Finance: Stacy Judge

Kim Burrier reported that she is starting to collect gift cards towards the next raffle. 
The tickets will be given out in September in envelopes of 5 tickets instead of 10 tickets as in the previous raffle. The deadline for returning unsold tickets will be sooner for this raffle so that someone else may be able to sell them. 

Membership: Judy Drotar reported that the dues are due on July 1. The fee has been increased to $125 per family and $100 for a single membership. Let Judy know if you need to make payments. 

Newsletter: Marla Belzowski needs a member of the month for June. 

Website: Stacy Judge—no report


Auditing: Caren Vicich—no report

New Members: Judy Drotar

The following people were approved by the Executive Board at the September, 2013 or the April or May, 2014 Board Meetings and are being introduced to the General Membership as prospective members of YABTC:
Bonnie Foster





James and Mary Pemberton

Rhonda Jones





Vonda Poole

 Jackie Short-Nguyen




Alisa Steenburgh  
Nichole Graham (sent email that she was unable to attend the meeting)
Following a motion by Janet Moore and seconded by Mary Mignogna, the membership voted to vote on the above members by a show of hands rather than written ballots. Following a motion by Caren Vicich and seconded by Janet Moore, the membership voted to accept the above people as members of YABTC.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

We are working on getting Yi Fi in the building. 


The tractor is currently being stored at a member’s house. A storage shed is needed in which to store it. A 6 X 8 foot framework us being donated. Marla stated that she has a trailer and in which to pick up the framework and some deck boards. 
NEW BUSINESS:

Twenty to twenty-five gravel parking spaces can be added at the rear of the building for the cost of approximately $20,000. 


The Red Cross Seminar will be on Sunday, June 29 for 3—4 hours at the YABTC building. The cost of the seminar is $50. 
The General Membership Meeting adjourned at 9:07 P.M. following a motion by Kara Hamilton and seconded by Marla Belzowski.
The next General Membership Meeting and picnic will be held Friday, July 18, 2014 at Helen White’s Home.
Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Harper
Recording secretary

